
David Stevens 
Direct: 416.865.7783 

E-mail: dstevens@airdberlis.com 

January 29, 2021 

BY EMAIL AND FILED VIA RESS 

Christine Long 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street  
Suite 2700 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 

Dear Ms. Long: 

Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. (“Enbridge Gas”) 
EB-2020-0181 – 2021 Rates Application – Phase 2  

We act as counsel to Enbridge Gas in this matter. 

Yesterday, we filed a letter with the Board requesting that Enbridge Gas be permitted to update 
its prefiled ICM evidence relevant to the St. Laurent Phase 3 Project, and also requesting that the 
Board extend the deadlines set out in Procedural Order No. 1.    

At around the same time as our letter was submitted, representatives of other parties in this 
proceeding filed letters with the Board requesting that a technical conference be convened.  
Those parties take the position that they require a technical conference to receive fuller responses 
to certain interrogatories. 

Should the Board agree that it would be appropriate to convene a technical conference, Enbridge 
Gas has three suggestions for the Board to consider: 

 It would be appropriate to wait until after Enbridge Gas has filed its updated ICM evidence 
and answered supplementary interrogatories on that updated evidence before convening 
the technical conference. 

 The scope of the technical conference should be expressly limited to items that are at 
issue in relation to Enbridge Gas’s request for approval of ICM unit rates related to the 
three 2021 ICM Projects, and should not include revisiting or examining items that have 
been or will be considered in the LTC applications for the 2021 ICM Projects. 

 A one day technical conference should be sufficient for parties to ask follow-up questions 
on relevant interrogatories in this proceeding. 
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Please let us know if you have any questions.  

Yours truly, 

AIRD & BERLIS LLP

David Stevens 
DS/  

cc: All parties registered in EB-2020-0181 


